RECREATION CENTER OF SUN CITY, INC.

Club Organization Committee March 13, 2024

Chair Steve Collins called the meeting to order at 10:00am in the Lakeview Center Boardroom

Present: Chair Steve Collins, Co-Chair Anita Borski, COC's Connie Sherman, Terry Watts, Dennis Stokely, Linda Johnson, Mike Wendel

RCSC Staff: Chartered Clubs Supervisor Angella Willette

Guests: Board Director Connie Jo Richtmyre and Cardholders Debbie Paddock, Teena Cunningham, Sid Carlisle

Review/Amend Prior Meeting Summary: The February 14, 2024 Meeting Summary was accepted as presented.

Report Angella Willette, Chartered Club Supervisor: Distributed to the Committee for review.

- 90% of clubs' rosters have been received. They are being processed and responses are being sent to club presidents.
- There are three clubs that have under 25 members as of their March roster. The club's office will be contacting them to discuss membership guidelines.
- March club attendance sheets have been submitted. A reminder has been sent to those clubs that were not received.
- 2025 budget request forms have been sent to club Presidents. Requests are due May 1, 2024.
- The Club office has moved to Oakmont Center, Building B. The Safety and Compliance team is working on the process of token distribution to clubs. Once the information is received, we will share it with the club presidents.
- E-990 Postcard Training will be on March 19, 22 and 27, 2024 at the Grand Center. The club's office is also offering individual appointments with Treasurers.
- Two consent agenda items have been added to the March RCSC Board Meeting Agenda.
 - The Frat club has requested a name and category change. They would like to be known as the Fun & Games Club and be listed as a card club. They are currently listed as a social club.
 - The Apple Macintosh Club has requested to merge with the Computer Club of Sun City. If approved, they will relocate to the computer club room at the Fairway Center.

COC Reports:

- Bell Silver needs direction on adding precious metal clay into the club.
- Pickleball working on a rules & regulation change regarding fees.
- Water Volleyball group working on rules & regulations regarding robust vs friendly play.
- Tai Chi had some Board resignations, and the position of President needs to be filled.
- Lakeview woodshop working on a member becoming a vendor that has a lumbermill.

Old Business:

Bell Crafters report discussed safe storage for club records. Some suggestions were using locked file cabinets in the club room, renting safety deposit boxes or mailboxes and trusting the club treasurer to keep sensitive records safe and secure.

New Business:

Duffeeland Dog Park needs to work on supplying monitors and is still work in progress.

Club monitors: any club that has power tools and heavy equipment needs two monitors or more at all times. Each club will need to decide on how many monitors to use and they must know all aspects of the machinery.

Next Meeting: April 10, 2024, at 10:00am in the Lakeview Board Room

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 12:06am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Johnson, Secretary